

December 19, 2019

Ray Burger Director of Planning Town of Dryden 93 E Main Street Dryden, NY 13053

Dear Mr. Burger:

Please accept the enclosed resubmission materials from HUNT for the Village at Varna. The enclosed materials reflect minor modifications to the project, primarily reducing the number of units on the large parcel in the Varma Hamlet Residential District. A narrative of these changes has been provided in this submission. These modifications do not involve a material change in the application that was previously considered by the County Planning Agency and do not require further referral pursuant to NYS GML § 239-m."

If you have any questions or comments regarding this submission, please contact me at khansen@trinitas.ventures.

Sincerely,

Kimberly L. Hansen

Manager, Design & Development

Kimberly L. Hanseh

Trinitas Ventures